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On May 13, 1999, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a Petition for Declaratory Ruling, from Circle of Life, LLC that no Certificate of Public Safety and Necessity (Certificate) is required for a facility to accept and treat non-RCRA and non-hazardous contaminated soils at 158 Middletown Avenue in New Haven, Connecticut.

Circle of Life proposes to accept non-hazardous petroleum contaminated soils after a review and laboratory analysis and/or generator certification of the material.  The material would then be stored inside a fully enclosed building with continuous air monitoring.  After additional on-site laboratory analysis, the material would be treated using thermal desorption technology.  Desorption involves the removal of an absorbed material by a chemical or physical process; in this case, heat.  All gases, fumes, and emissions from the thermal desorption process would be treated in accordance with State of Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) regulations.  Permits would likely be required by the DEP Bureau of Waste Management and Bureau of Air Management for the proposed operation. 

The petitioner contends that the petroleum contaminated soils which would be accepted do not constitute hazardous waste because the soils are not identified as such in accordance with Section 3001 of the federal Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA); are not identified by regulation by the DEP; and because the soils would not contain polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) in concentrations greater than 50 parts per million.  The contaminated soils would be classified as non-hazardous Connecticut Regulated Waste.

The petitioner further contends that the proposed operation would not pose a significant threat to public safety, human health, or the environment; is not a hazardous waste facility because it would not accept hazardous wastes; and is exempt from any permitting, siting, hearing, and review requirements under Connecticut General Statutes §22a-117, and therefore would not require a Certificate of Public Safety and Necessity.

